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Celebrating Jews Around the World – January 10th and 11th 

Friday, January 3 

4:30 pm, Azalea Trace 

6:00 pm, TBE followed by pot luck 

dinner 
 

Friday, January 10, 6:00 pm  

Note special time.  Dinner to follow. 
See details above 
 

Friday, January 17, 7:00 pm 
 

Friday, January 24, 7:00 pm 
 

Friday, January 31, 7:00 pm 

Shabbat Worship  

Did you know that there are Reform Jewish congregations in 45 countries across the globe?  That 

one the world’s largest Passover Seder is held each year in Koh Samu, Thailand?  That the Jewish 

community in India dates to the fifth century, BCE? 
 

The Jewish World has always been and continues to grow ever more diverse.  Tempe Beth El is 

out to learn about and celebrate that diversity with a very special Shabbat experience January          

10th-11th. 
 

Shabbat Service & Indian Dinner 

Join us at 6:00 pm for Shabbat Services and dinner. During worship we will hear from Dr. Lal 

Goel, Professor Emeritus from the University of West Florida, who will speak on the Jewish com-

munity in his native India.  Dr. Lal will cover the history of the Indian Jewish community and high-

light some of its unique and beautiful customs. 
 

Following services please join us in the Max L. Bear Social Hall for an Indian-themed Shabbat   

Dinner catered by Taste of India Restaurant.  The cost of the dinner is $10 for adults and $5 for 

children under 12. 
 

Havdallah Social 

The celebration of Jewish diversity continues Saturday night with a special havdallah and covered 

dish social at the home of Dr. Jeff and Deborah Buchalter, 18 Via De Luna Dr., Sky Home 1906, 

Pensacola Beach. 
 

To honor the diversity of our own Temple Beth El community, everyone is asked to bring a dish 

representing their family’s ancestry.  Together we will dine on a rich of array of foods from places 

like Ukraine, China, Ireland, Israel, and Sweden. 
 

RSVP 

RSVPs for both events can be made with Kathy in the Temple Office.  She can be reached at 850-

438-3321 or via email at Kathy@templebethelofpensacola.org.  Please RSVP prior to January 8. 

 

Diocese of Pensacola Tallahassee 

African American Catholic Commission 

Presents 
 

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Commemoration 
 

Sunday, January 19 at 1:30 pm 

St. Joseph Catholic Church 

134 West Government, Pensacola 
 

Keynote Speaker:  Rabbi Joel Fleekop,  

Temple Beth El 



 

Widening the Door to 

Our Big Tent 
 
Attending the Union for 

Reform Judaism’s Biennial 
in December was a re-

minder of the inspiring 
diversity found within the 

North American Reform 
Jewish community. 

 
Among the 5,000 people in 

attendance, there were 
those raised in the Reform 
movement (the Biennial 

celebrated 75 years of 
NFTY), and those who 

came to Reform Judaism as 
adults from other branches 

of Judaism or as Jews by 
choice.  There were repre-

sentatives from large urban 
and suburban congrega-

tions, and those from rural 
communities of only a few 

dozen individuals.  (I think I 
met half the congregation 

from the Upper Peninsula 
of Michigan -- the 70 de-

grees weather of a San 
Diego December having 
something to do with their 

surprisingly large contin-
gent).  There were atten-

dees who preferred morn-
ing worship led from the 

old Union Prayer Book 
and those who woke up 

early to participate in ser-
vices that incorporated 

yoga and meditation.  And 
at night, as we made our 

way to concerts held 
throughout the Gaslamp 

District, there were those 
drawn to performances of 

classical hazanut (cantorial 
singing) and those who 
sought out performances 

From the Rabbi 

“Temple Beth El 

can be a place of 

learning and 

celebration for 

Jews of all physical 

abilities.” 
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by the latest stars on the 

Jewish Rock scene. 
 

The 2013 URJ Biennial was 
a testament to the diversity 

of Reform Jewish life.  Our 
movement is truly a big 

tent.  But a presentation at 
the Friday morning plenary 

served as a reminder that 
there are many, who de-

spite their profound desire 
to be included, remain out-

side that tent. 
 

The presentation, featuring 
a discussion with Jacob 
Ruderman of the Ruderman 

Foundation, focused on 
those in our community 

with physical challenges.  As 
the presentation high-

lighted, far too many of our 
congregations, either be-

cause of the culture of our 
institutions or because of 

the physical layout of our 
facilities, remain places 

where those with disabili-
ties do not feel included. 

 
At Temple Beth El we pride 

ourselves on the warmth of 
our welcome, but when we 
consider the current state 

of our physical plant – the 
absence of an elevator and 

no handicapped access to 
the bimah -- it is clear that 

the welcome we extend to 
those with disabilities or 

physical limitations is a 
qualified one. 

 
As we look toward the fu-

ture of our congregation – 
both in terms of welcoming 

new members but also 
serving the needs of our 

existing members -- these 

are issues that must be ad-
dressed.  So too we are 

challenged, individually and 
collectively, to create a cul-

ture that welcomes and 
supports those living with 

disabilities.  As URJ Presi-
dent Rabbi Rick Jacobs 

shared in his keynote ser-
mon, “You can subcontract 

out the construction of a 
ramp, but being fully acces-

sible and open to people 
with disabilities is work that 

we can only do ourselves, 
person-by person, moment 
by moment.” 

 
An estimated 20% of the 

American Jewish population 
is living with some form of 

disability and as we age all 
of us will face one form or 

another of physical limita-
tion.  Temple Beth El 

should be a place of learn-
ing and celebration for Jews 

of all physical abilities.  
Temple Beth El can be a 

place of learning and cele-
bration for Jews of all physi-

cal abilities. 
 
As we begin the secular 

year 2014, may we resolve 
to achieve this goal.  To-

gether we can ensure that 
the door of our synagogue 

is truly wide enough to wel-
come all who seek commu-

nity, learning, and holiness. 
 

Rabbi Joel 
 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=jewish+tent&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=jewish+tent&sc=5-11&sp=-1&sk=


The new calendar year 2014 

has arrived with changing 

weather that reflects a hint 

of great things to come for 

our Congregation. It is an 

announcement of new be-

ginnings. Our past year has 

been filled with significant 

events and experiences that 

have enriched our lives. Yet, 

we cannot dwell upon the 

past but must look forward 

to our future. 

 

One of the key elements I 

want to focus on for the 

future is the issue of trans-

parency. Like the other is-

sues of our time, we have a 

hard time defining it. For 

me, it means that our Tem-

ple business is conducted in 

a transparent manner, and 

by that I mean we create an 

open environment which 

serves to keep our mem-

bership fully informed with 

open channels of communi-

cation to the Temple lead-

ership. 

 

Our efforts are intended to 

provide the maximum infor-

mation on the Temple cam-

pus, religious and educa-

tional events, calendar and 

special celebrations that are 

of interest to the congrega-

tion. On a weekly basis, the 

Rabbi provides an email 

with the weekly events of 

interest. The Director of 

the School for Jewish Living, 

Andrea Fleekop, authors a 

weekly email of significant 

activities in the school. The 

monthly Bulletin contains all 

of the information related 

to  Temple services, activi-

ties and other information 

about the Temple. Rich  

Cacace is the Webmaster 

for the Temple Beth El web-

site and it reflects all of the 

information from other 

sources including the Tem-

ple calendar and is updated 

as changes to the schedule 

occur. 

 

I have been asked about the 

Board of Directors meet-

ings. We meet the third 

Thursday of every month at 

5:45 pm in the Temple so-

cial hall. Any member of the 

congregation can and is en-

couraged to attend. One of 

the hallmarks of our Temple 

governance is that all votes 

are open. The minutes of 

our Board meetings are 

available through the Board 

Secretary, Pat Braunstien, 

on request.  In May of each 

year we have an annual 

meeting of the members of 

the Congregation, and every 

member is encouraged to 

attend.  I have harped on 

the issue of your participa-

tion in committees because 

much of the work of the 

Temple is accomplished 

through their efforts. 

 

This year the by-laws com-

mittee, with the assistance 

of other committees, is un-

dertaking a review and up-

date of the Temple by-laws. 

Their efforts will be dis-

cussed and approved by the 

Board of Directors and then 

sent as a recommendation 

to the Congregation for 

your approval. The Long 

Range Planning Task Force, 

which has been at work 

since July, is framing a new 

long range plan which they 

will shortly be presenting to 

the Board of Directors for 

their approval and recom-

From the President 
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mendation to the Congregation 

for their approval. This effort 

reflects the surveys, discussion 

groups, past Shabbatons and 

individual meetings, where you 

have expressed your desire for 

change and focus. We are still 

working on a plan for the mod-

ernization of the Temple cam-

pus. The Committee will be 

submitting their initiative to the 

Board of Directors for their 

input and approval and then at a 

special Congregational meeting, 

I will be asking for your ap-

proval for implementation. 

 

In early 2014, a new telecom-

munications system  will be 

installed at TBE. Our current 

system has failed and we are 

down to one functioning line. 

The system is old and uses out-

dated technology that can no 

longer be maintained. The new 

system will have a backbone 

called a T-1 which will give us 

all the services we need both 

now and in the future. The new 

phone and data system will be 

installed and maintained by  

Callis Communications, a local 

company that offers 24/7 cus-

tomer service based in the USA. 

 

I wanted you to know that 

Rabbi Fleekop has been a wel-

comed integral part of all of 

these initiatives.  Creating a 

loving and open congregation is 

not just a single effort but re-

quires the attention of all our 

members every day. Key to our 

success is the recognition that 

talking is not a one way street. 

We need your ideas and your 

participation.  

“Our past year 

has been filled 

with significant 

events and 

experiences that 

have enriched 

our lives.” 

 

 

The Temple office will be 

closed on January 1 



Shalom and Happy New Year, 

y’all! 
 

The new year, as always, 

brings a time of reflection, and 

what better time to reflect 

than Shabbat?  January 17th is 

our Sisterhood Shabbat at 

Temple, and we hope all of 

you will join us at a special 

services led by your Sister-

hood.  We will be worship-

ping together with B’nai Is-

rael’s Sisterhood, who will be 

joining us on Friday night.  

They will then reciprocate on 

Saturday morning with a Sis-

terhood service at their syna-

gogue, and we will join them.  

I urge you all to take this op-

portunity to get to know 

more members of our Jewish 

community.  Our Sisterhoods 

work very well together!! 
 

On Wednesday, January 15th, 

we will have our Sisterhood 

luncheon, once again catered 

with a delicious meal provided 

by Signature Caterers.  Come 

join us at 11:45 at Temple for 

a lovely few hours of camara-

derie, good food, and an en-

tertaining program.  More 

details to follow. 
 

January is when we begin re-

hearsals for our Temple Thea-

tre Night, which this year is 

May 10th (Saturday evening).  

The theme this year is the 

Jewish Mafia (think “If I Were 

a Hit Man”), and promises to 

be as much fun rehearsing as 

we (hope) it will be watching.  

Contact Renee at 

rmoore40@yahoo,.com if you 

are interested.  You don’t 

need talent, just a willingness 

to let Renee turn you into an 

instant comic.  And all monies 

go to camp scholarships.   
 

We have added the option of 

babysitting to our events, so 

just let us know if you need to 

take advantage of that perk, 

and, with a week’s notice, your 

wish will be our command!!  

That way you won’t have to 

miss out on any of our good 

times. 
 

And speaking of good times, 

we are looking to expand our 

activities, so please contact us 

if you have any ideas to help us 

create a more exciting (I know, 

is that even possible???) Sister-

hood.  We are open to all sug-

gestions, and encourage each 

of you to challenge our creativ-

ity with your thoughts. 
 

Life is a Cabaret!! 
 

Renee and Marty 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

Save the Date 

It’s early but you know 

you won’t want to miss 

the Annual Sisterhood 

Theater Night 

 

Saturday, May 10 

More information to 

come. 

 

It gets better and better 

each year!!! 

Contact Renee if you 

would like to be a part 

of this wonderful 

production. 

January Sponsors 
 

Flowers: 

Jan. 10 -   Deborah and Jeff             

 Buchalter 

Jan. 17 -  Sisterhood 

Jan 24 -  Belle and Lewis Bear 

Jan. 31 -  Marty and Chuck  

              Lisner 

Contact Janet Schilling to         

reserve, 944-3349. 

Please note: The month of           

February is unavailable. 

Oneg Shabbats: 

Jan. 3 - Pot Luck Dinner 

Jan. 10 -Taste of India Dinner 

Jan. 17 - Sisterhood Shabbat 

Jan. 24 - Faye Merritt 

Jan. 31 - Ray and Carol Engel 

Contact Hynda Rome to reserve 

your oneg, 479-2701. 

Christmas Day Volunteer Project a Success 
 

Thank you to Julie Rayborn for organizing a Federation Christmas 

Day volunteer project at the Ronald McDonald House.  Over twenty 

members of the congregation volunteered to prepare brunch and do 

the chores that residents are required to do each day. We gathered 
at the House early on Christmas morning and were divided into 

groups.  Some took on kitchen tasks, preparing the delicious menu 

that Julie designed and some took on the chores that needed to be 

done in the house, including cleaning, laundry, restocking toiletries 

and picking up the grounds.  In little less than two hours we finished 

our work and the guests of the Ronald McDonald House enjoyed a 

wonderful Christmas brunch and did not need to worry about tasks 

around the house.  Many in our group asked for Julie’s breakfast cas-

serole recipe and she was generous enough to provide it.  I hope this 

becomes an annual event.  It was a blessing to be able to give back to 

people who face the challenge of having their children hospitalized.  

~Janet Schilling 

Julie Rayborn’s Breakfast Casserole 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees 

1 Fresh French Bread loaf, cubed 

6 Eggs, beaten with 1 cup milk 

1– 1 1/2c. Shredded Cheese 

1- 2 c. total diced mushrooms, green & red peppers & onions 

Either olive oil or butter 

Salt & Pepper to taste 

Saute’ veggies in pan – either with olive oil or butter and add salt and 

pepper for flavor.  Cook the veggies down until soft. Beat eggs, milk 

& add salt & pepper for taste. Coat bottom of casserole dish with 

butter or oil. Layer cubed bread in the casserole dish. Place veggies 

on top. Place shredded cheese next – if you have the time – use 

block cheese and shred it so it’s nice & fresh. Pour beaten eggs over 

casserole dish to cover the cheese. Place in oven and cook until eggs 

are nice and fluffy and cooked – should be around 20 minutes. If you 

like a little kick add Tabasco sauce right before you are ready to 

serve.  Enjoy! 

Cooking Note: Measurements added; Julie says she wings it!!!  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=corner+flourish&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=corner+flourish&sc=8-14&sp=-1&sk=
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=flourish&sc=8-8&sp=-1&sk=
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=flourish&sc=8-8&sp=-1&sk=


Page 5 January 2014 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund:  

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Dolores Gelfand 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Lucille and Bill Foley 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Bettie Kahn 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Charles and Janet Kahn 

In honor of Rabbi Fleekop and the Confirmation Class from Janet 

and Charles Kahn  

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Janet and Logan Schilling 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Brenda and Fred Vigodsky, 

Craig and Mollye Vigodsky and Steve and Holly Jurnovoy 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Bill and Beverly Zimmern 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Martin and Kym Lewis 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Faye, Joe and Gene 

Rosenbaum 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Harry and Anita Kahn 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Nancy and Saul Ullman 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Susan and James Leath 

In memory of Margaret Lehmann from Myron and Sandy Rosenthal 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Alan, Susan, Jacob and Sarah 

Sacks 
In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Belle and Lewis Bear, Jr. 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Richard and Carol Zbriger 

In memory of Margaret Lehmann from Myron, Sandy, Sidney, 

Catherine Grace, Violet and Marion Rosenthal 

Five thousand Jewish people in a conven-

tion center produce an energy level be-

yond measure. We were on the go from 

morning into the night when we had the 

stamina. A two hour time difference was 

tough when programs were scheduled 

for 9 PM PST or later & our 11 PM CST 

bodies wanted to go to bed. 
 

Nonetheless, we learned a lot attending 

breakout sessions. Many were geared to 

small congregations, so their content was 

particularly useful. Though we were all 

“small” there are marked degrees of size. 

Our 150+ member congregation seemed 

HUGE in comparison to those with only 

20 to 35 families. URJ has organized a 

group to focus on assisting small congre-

gations. We have invited one of their 

representatives to visit Pensacola to 

share success stories from other congre-

gations. Soon there will also be an online 

chat room available on which we can 

exchange ideas. 
 

I focused my attention on ways to im-

prove communications. Fortunately, 

many of them are low or no cost and 

that fits our budget very well. We will 

use additional forms of social media to 

connect with our existing links such as 

our website, weekly e-mail, Facebook 

page and monthly newsletter. 

2013 Bienniel Informal Report by Pat Braunstien 

Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund: 

In honor of Brenda Vigodsky's birthday from Jane Kugelman 

 

Temple Beth El General Fund: 

In memory of Joseph Radensky from Marilyn Hamburger 

 

Max L. Bear Auditorium Fund: 

A donation was made from the Elise Bear and William D.   

Pollak Family Foundation 

 

School for Jewish Living: 

In honor of Andrea Fleekop from Charles and Janet Kahn 

A donation was made by Elizabeth Cahela 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Charles and Shirley 

Kraselsky 

 

Fannie Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund: 

In memory of Esther Laitman from Nancy Ullman and Robin          

Laitman 

In memory of Terry Frenkel McClure from Charles and Shirley 
Kraselsky 

Donations 

BTW - The shopping area was awesome! 

I have never seen so many unique tallit, 

kippot, wall hangings, shofars, Temple 

aids and Judaica in one place! I am happy 

to report that my credit card worked 

well there. 
 

Rabbi Jacobs, President of the URJ,           

announced that his team relocated a 

group focusing on youth engagement 

over to the Hebrew Union College Cam-

pus and that they then sold the second 

floor of their building to raise funds. That 

money will be used on programs to en-

gage and retain young people. What a 

wise decision! We were proud to learn 

that Reform is the only growing branch 

of Judaism. 
 

Saturday morning Shabbat services were 

scheduled for 2.5 hours following a musi-

cal wake-up. We sang our way down-

stairs into the huge auditorium where 

the service was to be held. I feared that  

I would be bored with too much heavy 

religion. Instead – the time flew because 

of interesting speakers, music, presenta-

tions, dancing while seated in chairs 

(we’ll teach it to you!) and a mind blow-

ing Torah reading. thirteen platforms and 

tables were set up throughout the audi-

torium. Local congregations carried a 

Torah to each one. We heard the story 

of Jacob blessing his twelve sons and 

naming a tribe after each of them. Then a 

woman came forward and introduced 

herself as Jacob’s daughter Dinah. She 

was pitied because she did not get a 

tribe.  Instead she replied that her gift 

was far better than that of her broth-

ers…. that she was gifted with woman’s 

intuition and the ability to multi-task. 

That nearly brought down the house 

since the Women of Reform Judaism 

were out in full force celebrating their 

100th anniversary. Then simultaneous 

Torah readings began with different 

groups of witnesses surrounding each 

passage. First were the current NFTY 

members who were joined by all past 

NFTY members. This huge group repre-

sented nearly half the audience.  They 
were followed by the rabbis: 1/3of the 

audience, the WRJ – nearly half the 

room again and so on. Nearly everyone 

in the room took a turn at a Torah plat-

form. It was a fabulous experience! 
 

The next Biennial is in 2015 in Orlando. 

Perhaps we can carpool there to fan our 

growing congregation’s enthusiasm. 
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Educator’s Message: Sharing the Joy of Judaism 

Hard to believe, but it is 2014 already.  Did you make New Year's reso-

lutions?  Was one of them to eat healthier and lose weight?  After los-

ing 42 pounds and becoming a Lifetime member, I have been hired by 

Weight Watchers as a Leader. 
 

Losing weight is not accomplished overnight.  It is a struggle that many 

go through day after day.  I'd like to help by bringing the Weight 

Watchers Program to Temple Beth El in 2014.  It is reasonably priced 

at 10 weeks for $125 or 12 weeks for $150. 
 

In order to get permission from Weight Watchers to start a class, I 

need at least 15 people.  I will work to set up a time and day of the 

week that will be convenient for everyone. 
 

Please grab me at Temple, call me at (850)449-7439 or email me at 

gingigingi13@gmail.com. 
 

I look forward to working with each of you.  Just like in Sisterhood, we 

can be stronger together! 
 

Alice Klein 

In December I was thrilled to share 

the joy of Hanukkah with two 

groups of children, for whom this 

was their first exposure.  Both 

groups of children were curious 

about the objects I brought and 

grateful for the opportunity to 

learn about and share in the joy of 

my holiday.  They played dreidel 

with excitement at getting the 

gimmel and their eyes glowed with 

the light of the Hanukkah candles.  

The only difference between these 

groups of children is that one was 

healthy and the other was hospital 

bound.   

 

While Hanukkah is a Jewish holiday, 

its messages of hope, light, and 

miracles can bring joy to all.  The 

struggle of the underdog and the 

faith in the greater good resonate 

with people of all backgrounds.    

 

Sharing the joy of Judaism with oth-

ers is both an honor and a great 

responsibility.  Teaching others 

about our rich heritage and taking 

the time to learn about other peo-

ple and their traditions enriches 

our understanding of one another.  

The ripple effects are endless. 

 

In this new year 2014, may we cre-

ate opportunities to share the joys 

of Judaism with family, friends, col-

leagues, and community members.  

  

L’Shalom,  

 

Andrea 

 

Debra Kerman, Nicole Friedland, and Andrea Fleekop share Hanukkah 

at Children’s Hospital 

Weight Watchers Group to Form 

Singing and Ice Cream Social Fun for All! 
 

Children from Temple Beth El and B’nai Israel sing 

for residents at Wesley Haven on Dec 8.  After 

singing the children and residents enjoyed ice 

cream.  Program sponsored by the Pensacola  

Jewish Federation. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=judaism+symbols.&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=judaism+symbols.&sc=8-16&sp=-1&sk=
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January Birthdays 

1st      Ryan Bradley Rosenblatt 

3rd    Jane Starr Seligman 

 Buddy Pollak 

 Aubrey Morris 

 Rachel Ripps 

4th      Victoria Bernstein 

5th      Ansley Marie Segal 

         Aidan Thomas McCulley 

7th     Johanna Ostrich 

 Rebecca Ostrich 

 Marny Needle 

8th      Gavin Schwartz 

11th      Jordan Marcus 

 Jan Suhrbier 

14th     Sara Rothfeder 

         Brad Rosenblatt 

         Elaine Storms 

17th     Marlene Sackheim 

19th     Ruth Stricker 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

20th     Tyler Gross 

         Daniel Soloway 

22nd    Joshua Jurnovoy 

         Sean Chaffee 

24th     Gloria Houston 

 Alan Sacks 

26th     Dave Aronson 

 Daniel Aronson 

29th     Ross Glucroft 

30th     Belinda Bunnen 

 Sally Schwartz 

 Susan Jaffe 

 

January Anniversaries 

3rd      Connie and Alan Bookman 

8th      Patti and Dante Kahn 

12th     Denise and Louis Rosenbloum 

23rd     Jennifer and Jay Zimmerman 

25th     Brenda and Fred Vigodsky 

 

Upcoming Federation Events 

Torah on Tap 
 

January 7 

At World of Beer  

200 S. Palafox  

 
Topic: 

Loyal Opposition and  

Undermining Dissent:  The Role 

of Criticism in Public Discourse 

 

Join us for cold beer and  

heated discussion 
 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

 
 

 

 

Monday, January 20 

Cafe Israel at 6:30 PM.  Details to follow. 

 

Thursday, January 30 

Interfaith Program with Dr. Joel Hoffman at 

First Baptist Pleitz Chapel.   

Topic: And, God Said. Translations and mis-

translations of the bible.  

Joel M. Hoffman, who holds a PhD in theoretical 

linguistics, has taught Bible in religious settings and 

translation theory at Brandeis University and at 

HUC-JIR in New York City. He is the chief transla-

tor of the widely read My People’s Prayer Book 

series (winner of the National Jewish Book Award), 

and author of both the critically acclaimed In the 

Beginning: A Short History of the Hebrew Language 

(NYU Press) and the popular And God Said: How 

Translations Conceal The Bible’s Original Meaning 

(Thomas Dunne Books/St. Martin’s Press). 

 

Thursday, February 20 

Dr. Carole Levin will speak on Jewish women in 

Shakespeare Theater at UWF 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP 
 

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to the fund to help 

our cleaning ladies Dana & Doris after their trailer was deemed 

unfit for habitation. It was gratifying to see them happily and 

safely settled into their new home on Christmas Eve.  Through 

thrift store shopping  we were able to provide them with bed-

ding and curtains, a wooden dining table and chairs, a twin mat-

tress set, a small recliner chair and a sofa which they selected 

from photographs.  Pam Ravenscroft gave them a queen size 

bed set. Benni Baker drove them all over town to view accom-

modations and generously settled them into one of her two 

bedroom units. Financial contributors were: Rich and Lynn 

Cacace, Pat Langnau, Ray and Carol Engel, Penny and Dan Phil-

ips, Rabbi Joel and Andrea Fleekop, Rose and Bill Kuhhirte (who 

also gave them a prepaid cell phone to use while in transition), 

Janet and Charles Kahn,  Renee and Steve Eilen, Deborah and 

Jeff Buchalter and Pat and Sid Braunstien. Any additional funds 

raised will go towards the purchase of a used washer/dryer set 

as theirs is completely worn out. Please make  your check pay-

able to Temple Beth El  Sisterhood and mark it for Dana & 

Doris.  
 

Many thanks, Pat Braunstien 

The congregation and Board of Directors  

offers condolences to the families of 

Leslie Miller 

Joyce Goldenberg 

and Lennie Finkelstein 

on their recent passings. 

May their memories be for blessing. 
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Page 8 

January 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 

4:30-5:30 

Services at Azalea 

Trace 

6:00 pm Services at 

TBE followed by 

pot luck dinner 

4 

Torah Study 

9:30-11:00 am 

5 

9:00 am -  

12:15 pm 

Staff Day: 

School for  

Jewish Living 

 

6 7 

5:00 pm  

Torah on Tap 

8 9 10 

6:00 pm  

Shabbat Services 

Dinner catered by 

Taste of India 

$10, Adults 

$5 Children  

under 12 

11 

Havdallah at 

Deborah and 

Jeff Buchalter’s 

 

12 

9:00-12:15 

School for  

Jewish Living 

1:00 pm 

PJ Library Event 

Details, page ? 

13 

7:00 pm  

Choir Rehearsal 

14 15 

11:45 am   

Sisterhood  

Luncheon 

6:00 pm 

Introduction to 

Judaism 

7:00 pm Ritual 

Committee  

Meeting 

16 

5:30 pm  

TBE Board 

Meeting 

 

17 

7:00 pm  

Shabbat Services 

Sisterhood Shabbat 

18 

Torah Study 

9:30-11:00 am 

19 

9:00-12:15 

School for  

Jewish Living 

Mitzvah Day 

20 21 22 23 24 

7:00 pm  

Shabbat Services 

25 

26 

9:00-12:15 

School for  

Jewish Living 

Camp Jacob’s 

Presentation 

27 28 29 30 

PJF Speaker 

Dr. Joel  

Hoffman 

Details, page 7 

 

 

31 

7:00 pm  

Shabbat Services 

1 

Torah Study 

9:30-11:00 am 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=jewish+flourish&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=jewish+flourish&sc=1-15&sp=-1&sk=
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To be read on January 3: 

28th     Rosa Levinson 

 Emil Frenkel 

 Siegbert Blumenthal 

 Mayme Silverman 

 Kathleen Sanders 

29th     Gerald Kahn 

 Gail Kahn 

 Victor Schulein 

 Isaac Cohen 

 Fredrick Rank 

31st     Lena Falk 

Jan1st      Rebecca Krumbein 

 Lenny Retzloff, Sr. 

 Leila Siegel 

2nd      Phineas Stone 

3rd      Max. L. Bear 

 Merlyn Krys 

 James Roberts 

 Sarah Friedland 
 

To be read on January 10: 

4th      Rebekah Aronson 

         Molly Ash 

         Maurice “Krip” Kraselsky 

5th         Fannie Bear 

 Rosa Gerhardt 

 Dottie Fine 

 Fannie Kohn 

6th      Anna Rosenbloum 

 Betsy Kling Pasternack 

7th      Josef Rittman 

 Jack Greenhut 

 Sam Solomon Novak 

 J Morris Kichler 

 Dr. Nathan Ostrich 

 Esther Rice 

7th Carol Eliasoff 

 Gail Schwartz 

8th      Gertie Goldsmith 

9th      Helen Adele Bloch 

 Celia Gerhardt Reed 

 Bubba Marcus 

 Alfred Jaffe 

10th     Amelia Hyams 

 Libby Isenberg Phillips  

 

To be read on January 17: 

11th  Ida May 

12th     Akim Litwin 

 Paula H. Ackerman 

 Alan Levin 

 Aboodi Abraham 

13th     David Edrehi 

 Helaine Kling 

14th     Henrietta Berlin 

 Ray Gene Holmes 
 Ann Petersen 

 Joseph Buchalter 

 Arlene Heinberg 

15th     A. Raymond Haisfield 

 Celia Block 

 Adeline Clark 

 Ruth Van Wezel 

16th     Bertha Rosenau 

 Ben Zimmerman 

 Abraham Chernosky 

17th     Leah Greenhut 

 Alan Brian Chaet 

 

To be read on January 24: 

18th     Eunice Gerson Hertz 

         Judith Bookman Rudman 

19th     Selma Wolff 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

19th Morris Hoffman 

 Simon Wagenheim 

20th     Dr. Harry Wagenheim 

 Rebecca Raye Novak 

 Mildred Stone 

21st     Kate Katz Lazarus 

 Bobby Bole 

 Aaron Herschkovitz 

 Carol Bartley 

 Freida Uden 

 Carl Kish 

 Ruth Krumbein 

23rd     Melvin Berlin 

 Isadore Braunstien 

24th     Leah Bearman Rosenbaum 

         Raymond Frankowski 

 

To be read on January 31: 

25th     C.J. Heinberg 

26th     John Kevin Meredith 
 Phyllis Segal 

27th     Charles Trum, Sr. 

 Jeanette Edrehi 

 Joseph Curland 

28th     Madelaine Gordon 

29th     Elizabeth Quest 

 Renee Bershad 

30th     Samuel Hyams 

 Helen Heinberg 

 Edie Zimmerman 

 Rhonda Wach 

31st     Sadie G. Bloch 

 Maurice Finman 

 Frank Tucker 

 Joyce Finney 

 Alvin Joseph Fogelman 

 Richard G. Cohn 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                



 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

 

January Calendar              

appears on page 8 

 

Jan 7  Torah on Tap            

5:00 pm 

 

Jan 10/11 Jews Around the 

World Weekend  

See front page for details 

 

Jan 17  Sisterhood Shabbat 

 

Jan 19  MLK Activity 

See front page for details 

 

Jan 30  

Dr. Joel Hoffman 

Federation Speaker at 

First Baptist Church 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Deborah Buchalter 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 
 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


